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The EBU Technical Committee, which represents the technical arm of the largest association of Public Service Broadcaster worldwide, congratulates the Joint Collaborative Team JCT-VC (MPEG and ITU-T VCEG) development of the High Efficiency Video Compression specification.
The EBU Technical Committee is concerned about the recent discussions in JCT-VC to add interlaced coding tools in the current standardization work on HEVC. 
The EBU believes that when HEVC becomes reality on the market, the need for low-level interlaced coding tools will not be necessary anymore as Interlaced tools are already present in HEVC and progressive formats will be more present both on mobile, streaming and traditional broadcast.
Archived or production material could easily be de-interlaced by the broadcaster to a progressive signal allowing the broadcaster to control the quality of de-interlaced material instead of the consumer device (decoder/display) which have very variable de-interlacing capabilities.
 
Furthermore, any addition that could increase the complexity to the Encoder/Decoder without proven drastic quality gains added would be a burden in terms of cost, performance and availability in the market (delay for the standard).
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